

Via Email: Mike.Rankin@TucsonAz.Gov

Mike G. Rankin City Attorney City of Tucson, Arizona 255 W Alameda Street Suite 701 Tucson, AZ 85701-1303

Re: S.B. 1487 Complaint No. 22-002

Dear Mr. Rankin:

The Attorney General's Office has received your letter dated January 13, 2023, informing us that the City of Tucson has suspended enforcement of its Source of Income ordinance, Ordinance No. 11959, and requesting that we reconsider the determination, contained in the Attorney General Investigative Report No. 22-002, dated December 21, 2022, that the ordinance violates state law. We have also received confirmation from you that the City will not (1) resume any enforcement of the ordinance while Investigative Report No. 22-002 remains operative; (2) resume any enforcement without providing prior notice to the Attorney General's Office; or (3) engage in any retroactive enforcement (i.e., if the Source of Income ordinance is later readopted or un-suspended, the City will not take enforcement actions based on conduct that occurred while enforcement of the ordinance was suspended).

Based on these actions, the Attorney General's Office has determined that the City of Tucson has, for the time being, resolved the violation found in Investigative Report No. 22-002 within the 30-day time period set forth in A.R.S. § 41-194.01(B)(1). Accordingly, at the present time there is no violation for my office to report to the state treasurer pursuant to A.R.S. § 41-1491.01(B)(1)(a).

Per your request, we will promptly review the determination contained in Investigative Report No. 22-002. If there are any other points you would like us to consider, we will carefully review them.

Sincerely,

Kris Mayes

Attorney General

cc:

Hon. Ben Toma Linley Wilson